
 

 
H.E. Mr. Philemon Yang 
President of the 79th session of the General Assembly 
United Nations 

 

 
 
 

New York, 5 February 2025 
Excellency,  
 
We are honored to write you in our capacity as co-facilitators appointed by the President of the General 
Assembly to conduct intergovernmental consultations on the organizational arrangements for the high-
level meeting to celebrate the thirtieth anniversary of the Fourth World Conference on Women, to be held 
in the margins of the general debate of the Assembly at its eightieth session. 
 
With reference to the letter dated 23 December 2024, we are grateful to the President of the General 
Assembly for the trust placed in us to co-facilitate this important process. 
 
We are committed to facilitating the negotiation process in an open, inclusive and transparent manner 
with a view of producing a modalities resolution for the aforementioned high-level meeting, which will be 
an important opportunity for strengthening our commitment to the implementation of the Beijing 
Platform for Action for all women and girls. 
 
In this regard, we are pleased to organize the presentation of the zero draft resolution entitled “Scope, 
modalities, format and organization of the High-Level Meeting on the thirtieth anniversary of the Fourth 
World Conference on Women” on Wednesday 12 February 2025 at 3.00pm in the ECOSOC Chamber. We 
also invite delegations to submit written comments on the zero draft by Monday 17 February 2025 at 6pm 
to Ms Alyson Calem-Sangiorgio (calem-sangiorgio@monaco-un.org) from the Permanent Mission of 
Monaco and to Ms Dina Qamash (dinajordanmission@gmail.com) from the Permanent Mission of Jordan.  
 
The subsequent informal meetings will be held as follows: 
 
 First reading: 20 February 2025 at 3.00-6.00pm in the Trusteeship Chamber 
 Second reading: 26 February 2025 at 3.00-6.00pm in the Trusteeship Chamber 
 
In preparation for the negotiation process, please find attached a zero draft of the modalities resolution, 
with an unofficial translation in French.  
 
Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Isabelle Picco      Mahmoud Daifallah Hmoud 
Permanent Representative of Monaco    Permanent Representative of Jordan  
to the United Nations     to the United Nations 

 


